
 

 
 

DATED: April 28, 2020  

 RE: ADDENDUM NO. 1 TO REQUEST FOR 

PROPOSALS (RFP) PACKAGE 
 

RFP 20061 

Scammon Bay Rural Power System Upgrade 

(RPSU) Balk Fuel Upgrades (BFU) 
 

EMAIL TO:  All RFP recipients on record.  
 

The RFP Package is hereby clarified or changed as follows: 
  

1. Remove all reference to Rural Power System Upgrade (RPSU) in this RFP. 

2. Project Title now reads, “Scammon Bay Balk Fuel Upgrade (BFU).” 
 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWER 
 

1. Question: The title of the RFP includes both Rural Power System Upgrades and Bulk Fuel Upgrades.  

Further, the Phase 2 scope of work requires the consultant to acquire an ADOT Air Quality Permit for the 

power plant.  However, the bulk of the scope of work section does not discuss upgrades to the power 

generation or distribution systems.  Further Scammon Bay is an AVEC community (AVEC owns the power 

plant and distribution system) and AEA does not typically fund AVEC projects.   

a. Please clarify if the scope of work includes any power plant or distribution system improvements.   
 

Answer: Remove all references to any power plant or distribution system work. This is solely a Bulk Fuel 

Upgrade project. 
 

2. Question: Are the bulk fuel improvements limited to the Corporation tank farm or is the AVEC tank farm 

included. 
  

Answer: The scope of work is solely to replace the existing tank farm and barge header currently owned 

by the Askinuk Corporation, and does NOT include any facility or infrastructure owned by AVEC. 
  

3. Question: Under B3.6- of the RFP it describes the consultants role of reviewing contractor application for 

payments but then references design related services not construction contractor related services.  Please 

clarify. 
  

Answer: Phase 4 will include review of the construction contractor applications for payment. Other phases 

will not.  
  

All other terms and conditions remain the same. 
  

 END OF ADDENDUM 
  

We appreciate your participation in this solicitation.  

Sincerely, 

 
Lois Lemus, 

Contracting Officer 

907-771-3909 

llemus@aidea.org 


